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	Record of Decision
To exempt the procurement rules for procurement of works for replacement flooring at Rebecca Adlington Swimming Centre’s wet-side flooring


	Exemption to Council procurement rules- Only one quote received.

The centre has been closed since 30th December 2020 and will not reopen for some time due government instruction to manage the Coronavirus pandemic. With the centre closed it provides an opportune time to undertake these flooring works and ensure there is no disruption to service.

Poly Advisory and SA Pool Systems were approached to undertake these works. Poly Advisory have provided a quote and SA Pool Systems are not able to complete the works at this time due to capacity.

The flooring has been due for replacement since 2019, as identified on the condition survey for the centre and the current flooring is in a very poor state. This is a substantial piece of work and will take approximately 3 weeks to complete. 

These works can be completed during the current lockdown of the centre, resulting in no service disruption. 

Sourcing further quotes will delay the start of these works and would likely take place when the centres are allowed to reopen (release of Coronavirus restrictions). This would then result in a second closure period of the centre and subsequent and significant compensation claim from the Trust to the Council for loss on income. A second closure could also be a reputational risk to the Council by customers disrupted by a further centre closure.

Audit have been consulted prior to and are in support of this procurement route decision.

	Alternative options considered and rejected 

To not replace the flooring; however the flooring in high traffic areas is at the end of its life and is showing wear and tear. Keeping the existing flooring will increase the risk overtime of flooring failures and potential trips and fall incidents.  

Joint venture with Mansfield District Leisure Trust for the procurement of these works; However this scheme is funded wholly by the council and therefore council procurement rules should apply. 
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